

BACC Meeting Minutes  
April 15, 2021  
Bay Road  
8 am

**Attendance** – Jane Bezanson, Jennifer D’Aubin, Gary Olsvik, Caroline Perriman, Nicole Hackenschmidt, Steve Clayton, Chantelle Web, Kirk Lycett, Nancy Price

**Jennifer** – Open meeting and review the last meeting minutes. Steve Clayton motioned to approve minutes Kirk Lycett 2<sup>nd</sup> motion , M/C.

**Old Business**

**Membership Drive:**

- Jennifer has not done up letter but will do a draft and review with Ro.
- Ro did not follow up

**Welcome Package –**

- Had 2 meetings
- Joint team between Lions and Chamber
- Design for bags is done and bags will be made by O2 class
- Starting directory and businesses that are Chamber members will be highlighted
- Lions will be giving \$250
- Nancy requested \$250 from the Chamber to match the Lions
- This money will be used for bags and other seed money.
- Bags delivered monthly by one Chamber member and one Lions member
- Everything in bag and work to make bags and put together will be done locally.
- Nicole suggested a list of sports and contacts put in directory
- Bags should be ready to go by May.
- Gary made motion that the Chamber donate \$250 Kirk, 2<sup>nd</sup> the motion . Motion Carried.

**Walking Trail –**

- The project has stalled on the connection to the school
- Need funding
- Suggestion made to get someone or local business sponsor the cost
- Gary mentioned another path that may be able to be used as connect. Nancy and Jen will check that out

**Parking Lot –**

- Will not be paved this year due to lack of funding
- Waiting for frost to go from ground to finish up and put sign I holder.

#### VIC Building-

- Kirk is having problem getting approved to apply for the grants. Has done it for many years but they are questioning him doing it. Gary will help him get this resolved.

#### Ciderfest –

- Gary and Chantelle met
- There will be a Ciderfest in some shape.
- Want to get business involved more, maybe running an event in their own business which may help bring customers into their stores.
- Now time to meet with Ciderfest Team and talk about vision
- Nancy will find out when work will be done on Queen Street
- Gary will set up the meeting.

#### Bridgetown Web Site revamp –

- Jennifer and Chantelle met and came up with suggestions and sent to Andy
- Jen will follow up with Andy
- Social media updates should be on agenda.

#### New Business

Anne Crossman has resigned as director.

#### AGM

- Kirk will be taking care of the choosing members to be on the executors board
- Jennifer will be Past President
- Jane staying on as secretary
- Gary to stay on as Treasurer
- Steve to stay on as director
- Nancy Price and Ro were suggested as directors

Gary motioned the meeting be adjourned , Steve 2nd the motion. M/C

#### Next Meeting

Thursday May 20<sup>th</sup>/21, 8:00 am, BDC Conference Room